
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings. You may speak on matters of concern 
during the first 15 minutes of each meeting but please let us know well in advance. For council meetings, 
please notify Bernadette Ryan and for community boards, please notify Marilyn Ponsford.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note. If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning  
347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Selwyn Waihora Zone Meeting
•	Tuesday, 21 May, 1pm, Executive Meeting Room 

One
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 22 May, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston
Malvern Community Board
•	Monday, 27 May, 4pm, Darfield Library/Service 

Centre
Annual Plan 2013-2014 Deliberations
•	Thursday, 30 May, 9am, Council Chambers
Annual Plan 2013-2014 Deliberations
•	Friday, 31 May, 9am, Council Chambers
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 6 June, 3pm, Izone Café Visitors Centre 

Meeting Room
	 (Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not all, 
of the meeting: Please direct any queries to the 
Corporate Services Manager, Douglas Marshall)

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 1pm, Executive Meeting Room 

One

LOCAL COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 15 minutes 
are available for the public to speak.

Coalgate Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 27 May, 7.30pm, Coalgate Fire Station
Coalgate/Glentunnel Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Thursday, 30 May, 8pm, Coalgate Fire Station
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Glenroy Community Hall Committee
•	Tuesday, 21 May, 8pm, Glenroy Hall
Greendale Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Tuesday, 4 June, 8pm, Greendale Hall Pavilion
Halkett Community Centre Committee
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Halkett Community 

Centre
Hororata District Citizens Association
•	Tuesday, 28 May, 7.30pm, Hororata Community 

Hall
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Hororata Community 

Hall
	 (Public Forum on Hot Air Balloon Launching 

at the Reserve)
Leeston Park Association
•	Monday, 27 May, 7.30pm, Leeston Park Pavilion
Rolleston Residents Association
•	Monday, 27 May, 7.30pm, Rolleston Community 

Centre
Southbridge Advisory Committee
•	Monday, 27 May, 7.30pm, Southbridge Library
Springston Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 6 June, 7.30pm, Springston Community 

Hall
Tai Tapu Community Association Inc.
•	Wednesday, 5 June, 7.30pm, Tai Tapu Library
West Melton Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 28 May, 7.30pm, 3/139 Adams Road, 

West Melton

Darfield  
Intersection Upgrade

The realignment of Telegraph Road with 
Bray Street in Darfield has started. Motorists 
should take extreme care when proceeding 
through this intersection while this work is 
being completed. When the realignment has 
finished the priority at the intersection will 
change giving right of way to traffic on Bray 
Street/Telegraph Road. Cardale Street will 
be controlled by a compulsory stop sign.

A concept plan can be viewed on the 
Council’s website www.selwyn.govt.nz/
roadingprojects. 

If you have questions about this project 
please contact Stef McNeil on 03 347 2800 
or phone 03 318 8338.

Tender for 
licence to occupy

Tenders are sought for a licence to occupy 
the following Council land for the purpose 
of grazing activities only.

The area comprises around 9.10 ha and 
is Council owned land located between 
Goulds and Dynes Roads in Rolleston. 

Further information and tender submission 
documents can be obtained from Tanya 
Maylam on (03) 347 2954 or at tanya.
maylam@selwyn.govt.nz, PO Box 90, 
Rolleston. 

The closing date for tenders is 12 noon on 
Monday, 27 May 2013.

If your dog was first registered after 30 June 2006 
and is not a working dog, the law requires him or 
her to be microchipped. This free monthly service 
is available at the following places.

Friday 24 May
Rolleston 	 9 – 9.30am

Lincoln 	 10.15 – 10.45am

Leeston 	 11.30am – 12pm

Darfield 	 12.45 – 1.15pm

Please note:
•	All clinics last for only half an hour.
•	The Rolleston venue is in Norman Kirk Drive 

(off Rolleston Drive).
•	Microchipping will not take place if wet.
•	Working dogs and dogs registered before 1 July 

2006 can be microchipped for $20 per dog.
If you have any questions regarding microchipping, 
please contract Tracey Wheeler on 347 2800 or 
318 8338.

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

AGM – in the Habgood Lounge
Lincoln Events Centre

7pm, 29 May, 2013
Come along and hear our Guest Speaker, Vanessa 
Palmer, who will be talking about Camp Quality. 
This is a non-profit, volunteer organisation 
providing fun recreational experiences for 
children living with cancer. Vanessa is looking 
forward to sharing her stories and telling you 
about the hope and happiness her work brings 
to these children.

Boil water notice update
Boil water notices in place for the Rolleston and Sheffield/

Waddington water supplies have now been lifted. 

A precautionary boil water notice for the Rolleston water supply was issued 
on Sunday, 12 May, when a test result was returned indicating that E.coli 
was present, at levels above the recommended level, in one bore which 
feeds into the town supply.  

Several days of water test results have now been received which indicate 
that no trace of E.coli is present in the water and the water is safe to drink. 
The Council’s Water Asset Manager, Murray England, says there are a 
number of reasons why water testing could have returned a positive test on 
12 May, and they could include a lab error, a sampling error, contamination 
of ground water, or backflow contamination. The Council will be carrying 
out an investigation to look at why the positive test result was returned. 

“When the Council received the positive test result we decided to issue a 
boil water notice to avoid the risk of anyone becoming sick,” he says. “We 
want to thank Rolleston residents for their help in alerting the community to 
the boil water notice when it was issued. We also appreciate the patience 
residents have shown while the notice has been in place.”

The boil water notice for the Sheffield/ Waddington water supply has now 
been lifted.

C E M E T E R Y  R E P A I R S
Slowly but  surely  Selwyn 
District’s 19 cemeteries are 
being returned to their pre-
earthquake condition. 
Greendale, one of the worst 
affected, was the first to have 
its damaged headstones and 
memorials repaired. 
Early this year repairs began 
in Springston where 170 
headstones needed repair. 
The work there has almost been 
completed and headstone repair 
work will resume in the spring 
at Dunsandel once the ground 
has dried out. 

Amy Georgina Lill’s headstone 
in the Dunsandel Cemetery 
awaits restoration, due to be 
carried out later this year.

Cemetery Hours 
During Winter

As daylight saving is no longer upon us, 

the Council needs to think about the health 

and safety of everyone using our cemeteries 

during the darker winter hours.

We would like to make the latest time to 

book a burial (excluding ashes) at 3.30pm. 

Normal hours will resume when daylight 

saving begins at the end of September.Lincoln Farmers’ and Craft Market AGM 
Wednesday, 29 May, 7-9pm 

Fitzgerald Room, Lincoln Event Centre. 
All welcome.



www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 21 May to 27 May

SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 22 May
Burnham Kindy	 10.15 – 11am
Hororata School	 11.30am – 1pm
Greendale School	 1.20 – 1.50pm

Thursday 23 May
Council Headquarters, Rolleston	 1.30 – 2pm
Rolleston First Learners	 2 – 2.30pm
Broadfield School	 2.55 – 3.30pm

Tuesday 28 May
Tai Tapu Playcentre	 10 – 10.30am
Tai Tapu Pre-School	 10.30 – 11.05am
West Melton Learning Centre	 1 – 1.15pm
West Melton School	 1.15 – 2pm
West Melton Church	 2 – 3pm  

Are you involved in the 
arts, but need some 

financial assistance to 
make your project work?

The closing date for Creative NZ – Creative 
Communities Scheme funding applications is 
Friday 31 May. $4,500 is available this funding 
round. For more information about criteria, 
contact the scheme administrator, 
Stuart Westoby, 
at the Selwyn District Council, 
Stuart.Westoby@selwyn.govt.nz 
ph: 03 347 2708. 

Looking for funding for 
yourself or your group?

Selwyn District Council provides funding at a 
ward level to support groups and individuals 
whose work helps improve community 
wellbeing in Selwyn.  
Supporting people to reach their goals such 
as representing the district (e.g. at regional, 
national or international competitions), 
or carrying out volunteer work can benefit 
Selwyn district in a variety of ways, for 
example through having access to sports 
coaching, mentoring or through volunteer 
service to the district.  
These funds are dispersed by the Malvern 
Community Board (for Malvern ward), the 
Selwyn Central Community Board (for Selwyn 
Central) and Springs/Ellesmere councillors 
(for the Springs and Ellesmere wards), with 
research and advice on each application 
provided by Council staff.
We are now inviting applications for funding.  
If you know anyone who may benefit from 
this funding please visit www.selwyn.govt.
nz/council-info/community/funding to find 
out more.
If you wish to discuss this please contact 
Marilyn.ponsford@selwyn.govt.nz or phone 
(03) 347 2710. 

Sport New Zealand

Rural Travel Fund
Sport New Zealand funds are available for 
Selwyn sports teams who need to travel 
to local competitions and have members 
aged 5 – 19 years. School competitions 
in school time are not eligible.

For information and application forms, 
contact Stuart Westoby at 347 2708, 
stuar t .westoby@selwyn.govt .nz. 
Applications for this funding round for 
winter sports teams close Friday, 31 May.

Applications are being invited from Selwyn 
residents (or people living or working in 
Selwyn), for the 2013 Gansu International 
Fellowship Programme. 
The programme allows one Selwyn resident to 
visit the city of Lanzhou, in the Gansu Province 
in China, to learn Chinese and be immersed in 
the local culture for two months.
Travel and accommodation costs are paid by the 
Gansu government. The fellowship recipient will 
also have the opportunity to visit Gansu’s major 
facilities and tourist attractions. 

Shandan in Gansu Province is a sister city of 
Selwyn District. 
Applications from people with a wide range of 
backgrounds will be considered. Applicants 
should be under 45 years old, in good health, be 
a University graduate, and be willing to present 
information about Selwyn District.
Applications close 23 May 2013, and should 
include a CV, application form and a letter of 
recommendation on a prescribed form which 
is available by emailing bernadette.ryan@
selwyn.govt.nz.  

Resource Consents @Selwyn 
Because of their possible environmental 
effects, many activities need a resource 
consent from the Council. 
You have the right to inspect the full consent 
application received by council at any Council 
Service Centre during normal office hours 
or view on the council website www.selwyn.
govt.nz and make a submission supporting or 
opposing the proposal. 
Any person may make a submission but a 
person, who is a trade competitor of the 
applicant, may do so only if that person is 
directly affected by an effect of the activity to 
which the application relates that 
(a)		 adversely affects the environment and 
(b)		 does not relate to trade competition or 

the effects of trade competition.
Malvern Ward
135099 – B R Redfern. To subdivide 6 Ha 
zoned Outer Plains into two lots of 2Ha and 
4 Ha respectively and 135101 – To erect a 
dwelling on each proposed lot. 
1613 Clintons Road Darfield on Lot 1 DP 
50891. 
The applicant’s address for service is C/- 
Fiona Aston Consultancy Ltd PO Box 1435 
Christchurch 8140.
How to make a submission
If you wish to support or oppose a consent 
application you must get a written or 
electronic submission on Form 13 or to the 
like effect into any Council Service Centre by 
the closing date 5 pm Thursday 20 June 2013, 
and promptly send a copy to the applicant’s 
service address. Your submission should 
be addressed to Helen Allison, Planning 
Department S.D.C. PO Box 90 Rolleston 7643 
or submissions@selwyn.govt.nz 

 (This notice is issued under Section 95A of the Resource 
Management Act 1991.)

Happy Hour @ Selwyn Library!!  
Come in to either Lincoln or Rolleston 
Library on a Thursday between 5 – 7pm 
and grab a “Happy Hour” special!
Dvds and Rental Fiction books for adults 
are 2 for 1  during May, June and July 
– how could you resist?

Ellesmere Water Race Users
The Council is conducting a survey of rate 
payers on the Ellesmere Water Race Network 
to better understand how users value and use 
water races.
The results from the survey will assist with 
informing the development of Council’s Water 
Race Strategy, and engagement with Central 
Plains Water.
If you are a water race user on the Ellesmere 
Water Race Network you should have received 
a copy of the questionnaire in the post.  If 
you have not, you can complete the survey 
online at www.selwyn.govt.nz/haveyoursay or 
contact Council on 03 347 2800 to request 
another copy.
Completed surveys need to reach us by close 
of business on Friday, 31 May. 
Thank you for having your say.  

Kidz Fit
Mondays $6 per session, 4.15pm – 5pm
Suitable for ages 8 up. A fun variety of fitness 
activities designed to get your child moving in a 
fun supportive environment. 
This programme challenges and encourages 
children to get fit and stay that way.

BAT – Bum, Abs and Thighs! 
Wednesdays 6 – 6.45pm (no class 5 June)
The name says it all! Blast those target areas in 
this express class, look good and have a great 
work out all in one!

Zumba Saturdays is back! 
Saturdays 9 – 10am
A fun and dynamic fitness class, combing a range 
of easy-to-follow Latin and International dance 
styles set to addictive, energising music.  
Suitable for all abilities.

The Rumpus Room 
Fridays 10am and 11am during term time
Your pre-schooler is guaranteed to have fun at the 
brand new Rumpus Room sessions at Rolleston 
Recreation Centre. 
They’ll enjoy a fun and colourful play and learning 
time with music and games and our amazing new 
pre-schooler play equipment! The cost is $3.50 
for one child, and $2.50 for additional siblings. 

For more information e-mail rcc.enquiries@
selwyn.govt.nz or phone 347 2882. The Centre’s 
term two programme is available at www.selwyn.
govt.nz/rcc and from 94 Rolleston Drive.

R O L L E S T O N
COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS


